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Message from the Principal

We have had another very busy month at SCS!

Once again I would like to remind parents and guardians that the school day at Sangudo Community School
begins at 8:35 am with classes starting at 8:45.  As there is no outside nor inside supervision prior to 8:35 am,
parents are asked to not drop off your child(ren) before 8:35 am.  Mr. Tavaroli will be outside by 8:35 am to
supervise students as they are dropped off either by parents or bus.  If students arrive early, they will be asked to
wait outside (if the weather is nice) or in the boot room.  Thank you in advance for respecting the Sangudo
Community School bell schedule.

The students are once again going to enjoy the greenhouse that was built by The Parent Association of the
Sangudo Storm (PASS).  We are all so excited to get the opportunity to grow our own vegetables in the
greenhouse again this year!  Students will all be planting vegetables and the plants will be transferred to the
greenhouse once it is a little warmer! PASS had also purchased a pop-up tent for classes to use as a sun shade
during outdoor classes.  We cannot wait for the weather to warm up so we can start having some classes outside.

All students and staff enjoyed an amazing Easter dinner on April 14, 2022 courtesy of PASS.  Students also
participated in an Easter hunt that day!  Thank you PASS for all that you do to support our students and school!

Several students performed virtually in the Whitecourt Rotary Music Festival during the month of April.
Students were given the opportunity to perform individual speech arts for the festival.  Mrs. Vanderwolf’s Grade
4/5 Ukulele Ensemble performed a song in the School String Ensemble Class of the festival as well.  Students
will receive their certificates and adjudications in the near future.  Congratulations to all performers and a huge
thank you to all staff who helped students prepare for this experience in the arts!

April 27, 2022 marked the last day for Language Arts teachers to work with literacy consultant, Cheryl
Gascoyne, to continue to develop their capacity as literacy teachers.   Teachers met with her individually and in
pairs to discuss an area of focus such as struggling writers, word choice in narrative writing, and the new
language arts curriculum.

It is hard to believe that there are only two months left in this school year.  I encourage students to continue to
work hard as we push through these last few weeks of learning.  Please continue to feel welcome to contact me
for any questions or concerns.

Happy Spring!
Principal Sherry Pfannmuller

**Just a reminder, as the weather gets warmer, students are welcome to bring and apply their own sunscreen
and/or bug spray for their personal use.
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Sangudo Storm Sports Report

A big congratulations to all the athletes who represented Sangudo at the GCAA badminton
tournament that took place in Whitecourt on April 25. The badminton team consisted of 20

athletes; 7 students in the Junior division, 6 students in the Intermediate division, and 7
students in the Senior division. The athletes dedicated countless lunch hours practicing for
the tournament. It was a great effort by all athletes. The Storm battled hard against eight

other schools in the district. Congratulations to Zia for taking home silver in the Junior Girls
Singles division.
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Thank you to
Pembina West Co-op for the

donation of the turkeys for our
Easter Dinner!
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